APRIL.2011

The David Racke Family Santa Cruz, Bolivia



Acts ll:23 - ...and exhorted them all, that with purpose of heart they would cling unto the Lord.

Special Prayer Requests

- Salvation of Rosie, Dorian, Katia, Maria and Heriberto
- That Christa will be a testimony in the university where she teaches English
- Continued healing of Carlos who has leukemia

Praises

- Salvation of Luis
- Carlos's leukemia seems to be under control
- Good family camp during carnival
- The Lord has protected us here in Santa Cruz and given us good health
- Salvation of 6- year old,
 Miyagi, in the Grace

Field Address:
Casilla 2246
Santa Cruz, Bolivia
davidracke@hotmail.com
011-591-3341-2498

Sending Church:
Faith Baptist Church
500 West Lee Road
Taylors, SC 29687
Pastor John Monroe (864) 322-0700

Mission Agency
World Wide New Testament Baptist
Missions
PO Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086
(704) 730-1440
Fax: (704) 730-1449
Email: info@wwnthm.com

Dear Praying Partners,

This morning we had pouring rain during the time of our regular Sunday morning service, so we met in the home of one of the members. We are praying the Lord will soon provide a permanent building for the Buen Pastor Church. The property is almost filled in and level and ready for a building to be built.



We have asked prayer for Luis's salvation for some time and the Lord has answered that prayer. Several weeks ago during a meeting in his home, he accepted Christ as Savior. He eagerly reads anything we can find for him to read and has had a real change. His wife, Katia, is the last in the family to need salvation. We know God can change her heart also.

During the month of March there was family camp for the first time in the Urubo camp. There were around 100 people and we had a good time sleeping in tents and swimming in the very muddy river. It was good to have a place to take the people away from all the Carnival events happening in the city. David was in charge of the older youth and college age kids and gave classes on dating and courtship.

Carlitos, the boy who has leukemia, is doing very well and his treatments are being spread further apart. His hair is growing back and he has gained some weight. We are praising God for His goodness to him. He is in the front row on the right in the picture below.





Changes in our prayer letter

Because of the higher cost of postage and printing of our prayer letters, we have decided it would be better to send our letters over email. We will be able to keep in better contact with you and let you know more often what is happening in the ministry here in Bolivia. If you are interested in receiving our prayer letter via e-mail, please let us know by contacting us at our e-mail address <code>davidracke@hotmail.com</code>. We are grateful for each of you who pray for us.

With thankful hearts,

David and Heidi Racke